UNITED STATES OF AMERICA

FEDERAL TRADE COMMISSION
WASHINGTON, D.C. 20580

Office of the Secretary June 15, 2000

Barre G. Burgon

Vice President and General Counsel
Flying J Inc.

50 West 990 South

Brigham City, Utah 84302

FAX: (435) 734-6543

Re: Request for Approval of Applicant Pursuant to Federal
Trade Commission Decision and Order Docket No. C-3933

Dear Mr. Burgon:

This letter responds to the April 11, 2000 application for
approval (“Application”) filed by Flying J Inc. (“Flying J7)
requesting Federal Trade Commission ("Commission") approval of Flying
J as a New System Provider licensee. The Application was placed on -
the public record for thirty days, until May 17, 2000. No comments-- ---
were received during the comment period. The Commission has
considered Flying J’s Application and all supporting materials, as
well as other available information. The Commission has determined
not to approve Flying J’s Application.

Under Paragraph II.B. and II.M. of the Order, Ceridian is not
required to license any company against which it has obtained
injunctive relief. The temporary restraining order that Ceridian
obtained against Flying J, which is referenced in the materials you
submitted to the Commission, qualifies as injunctive relief under the
Order. Ceridian notified the Commission by letter that it would not
grant a license to Flying J on the basis of the injunctive relief
provision. Accordingly, the Commission has determined not to approve
the Application submitted by Flying J.

By direction of the Commission.

Loatd A, Cled

Donald S. Clark
Secretary

cc: Fred Goad, Monitor Trustee
15 Century Boulevard, Suite 600, Nashville, TN 37214

Michael Sheridan, General Counsel, Comdata Corporation
5301 Maryland Way, Brentwood, TN 37027



